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The Lord 
 

Greetings, dear brothers and sisters! It’s a great pleasure for us 
to greet you again, and this time we would like to share with you 
about how the Lord builds up our church, time and time again 

showering her with His blessings.

builds up His
people
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At this month we were visited by a 
leading minister in the area of biblical 
counseling, Constantine Chibizov. 
He has made a great contribution in 
our souls with his ministry to us by 
opening our eyes through the Word on 
the reality of our walk with God.

A two-day workshop was separately 
conducted in Zalesye for a pastors and 
ministers. Brother Constantin helped 
the participants to see their own 
problems anew, and along the way he 
taught how to serve others, helping in 
difficult circumstances.

Immediately afterwards, we had the 
church retreat, titled “The urgency of 
biblical counseling in the church.” God 
taught us how much we do need each 
other, and how critical it is not to pass 
by your brother or sister carelessly, 
during their hardships. Constantine 
also shared about the principles of 
a deep approach to dealing with all 
kind of problems and about God as 
the source of all comfort and delight. 
Praise the Lord! It was a very good 

seminar!  

Pastoral workshop

Church retreat
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God continues to care for the young 
generation. God let us have already two 
youth meetings. It’s so exciting that so 
many young people get together for 
the meetings and with a keen interest 
listen to the Word of God, which is 
viably preached from the pulpit. Please 
pray that the Lord nurtured them and 
grew them in Christlikeness.

An amazing event took place 
recently, it was the baptism of 70-year-
old man who had persisted for so many 
years, and finally he broke down and 
let God after so much suffering in his 
recent life. He reconciled with God and 
entered into the covenant with Him. 
At the same time, this man, now our 
brother and his wife, had a beautiful 
opportunity to get this marriage 

blessed according to the 
Bible through the prayer 
over them.

Youth Ministry

Baptism
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God continues to create new 
families in our church. At this month 
have got married two more couples. 
May God bless them!

Our missionary committee has 
resumed, there is a preparation going 
on for the upcoming Missionary 
Conference. There are being discussed 
a new issues. Please pray for God’s 
providence, so that all our efforts could 
have brought Him much, much glory.

New families

Missionary Committee
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Thank you for your participation in 
the life of our church. May God bless 
you abundantly!

“Blessed is the people that know the 
trumpet call! They walk in the light of 
thy countenance, O Lord... “ (Ps. 90:16)

This newsletter was composed 
by:

author of the text –  
Olga Siroochenko; 

editors – Tatiana Ukrainec; 
translation – Anatoly Kitaykin.


